## commentletters - COMMENT LETTER-2/16/10 BOARD MEETING ITEM: ORDER-KERN RIVER

From: Heidi Meyer <jhifameyer@sbcglobal.net>
To: <commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov>

**Date:** 2/8/2010 5:04 PM

Subject: COMMENT LETTER-2/16/10 BOARD MEETING ITEM: ORDER-KERN RIVER

## Dear Jeanine Townsend,

I would like to join my name to the petition requesting that water be allowed to flow down the Kern River through Bakersfield on a frequent basis. I have been a resident of Kern County for over 13 years and have always found it disappointing that the water that should be flowing through our city was rerouted to other sources. It has always made a dry city seem even drier and has denied us many pleasures: like seeing the soothing sight of water in motion; seeing the birds and wildlife that would be attracted to the river; being able to enjoy kayaking, fishing, canoeing or other water activities the river provides. It's about time the river was enjoyed by all of its residents instead of being detoured for special interests. Please give our river back! Thanks, Heidi Meyer

I am sending a signed copy of this e-mail to Jeanine Townsend in Sacramento!

